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REPORT 

 

According to invitation from Slovenian Deaf Sports Federation, me and Thomas 

Weisner had visited Selje on 21 – 22 June 2013 to conduct site inspection report 

prior 1
st

 European Deaf Ninepin Bowling Classic Championships-2014. 

 

In the first inspection day for Thomas Weisner – EDSO TO, Anton Petric – 

Secretary General, Robert Zlajpah – President of Slovenian Deaf Sports 

Federation, Ales Peperko – Vice President of Slovenian Deaf Sports Federation, 

Sabina Hmelina – Journalist, and me - was organized visit in specialized for Nine 

Pin Bowling sport complex in Celje. The sport venue is comply with all technical 

requirements. It has ten (10) lanes, grandstand, changing rooms, etc.  

 

During our meeting with Tadeja Filici – Secretary General, Ljubisa Mladenovic – 

Head Manager of Facility – was discussed technical questions regarding 

conduction of competition for the deaf athletes. It was also discussed 

approximate number of participants.  

 

In order to develop Ninepin Bowling Classic, it was decided to give an opportunity 

to entry from each country two (2) men and two (2) women teams, and also to 

conduct team as well as individual competition events. It will be a great 

opportunity to participate for these countries, whom doesn’t have team, but have 

individual players, especially women.  

 

In the second inspection day was arranged meeting between EDSO 

Representatives, Robert Zlajpah – President of Slovenian Deaf Sports Federation, 

Anton Petric – Secretary General, Sabina Hmelina – Journalist, Marija Koser – 

Interpreter and Management of Hotel Wellness Park Lasko.  

On this meeting was resolve a number of organization issues. Mr. Marko Maze – 

Sales Manager allow us to inspect hotel rooms, technical rooms, canteen, SPA, 

health medical complex. Full information about hotel you can find on a 

www.thermana.si.  

During the meeting with the Organizing Committee of the 1
st

 Nine Pin Bowling EC 

2014 it was decided to recommend to all participants booked accommodation 



only in Hotel Wellness Park Lasko, because Head office of OC and EDSO 

Representatives, Technical Meetings, draw, Medal and Closing Ceremonies – will 

be conduct just in this hotel. 

 

In general, the result of inspection is positive.  

Please, see attached photos. 

 

Sincerely, 

Vasyl Sandugei 

EDSO Representetive 

 


